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EXT. PARK. DAY

Two men come face to face in the park. MARK & TOMMY. Mark 
drops a bag in front of Tommy

Tommy looks in the bag. There's a handgun inside, and a 
sheet of paper. It has details and picture of a man.

TOMMY
(Paces around) Jesus christ. You's 
guys are really serious about this?

MARK
Do you think Mr Black's 
organization is some sort of a 
fucking joke?..A pushover?

TOMMY
No, I never meant that..I

MARK
You better start taking this 
situation serious!

TOMMY
I do, I'm sorry. I just meant...I'm 
not a fucking hitman!

MARK
(Beat) Well if you could pay your 
gambling debt, you wouldn't be in 
this situation!

TOMMY
I just need a little more time

MARK
Times up! You either do this, or 
pay the debt. You said you would do 
it

TOMMY
I meant like..Rough somebody up. 
You know, threaten them. Maybe even 
stab them!
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MARK
Mr Black doesn't make threats. He 
takes action when there's a 
problem. Now can you deal with this 
problem or not?

Tommy walks around and thinks. Takes a drink from a hip 
flask.

TOMMY
I don't think I can do it.

Mark lifts the bag with the gun and the details of the hit.

MARK
Ok fine, he wants the fifty 
thousand you owe him by six o 
clock! Otherwise, you become a 
problem too!

TOMMY
Jesus! That doesn't make sense! 
Your still losing out on money. Why 
not just let me pay up?

MARK
(Walks close to him) Because Mr 
Black has a reputation to protect. 
Everybody that borrows from him, 
pays one way or another.

TOMMY
(Beat) Ok can't I pay some other 
way, or rough somebody up? I'm sure 
you have Professional guys that can 
do jobs like this?

MARK
You have a clean criminal record. 
That's a huge asset for this hit

Tommy moves closer to Mark.
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TOMMY
Look, I'm the wrong man for this. 
I'm just a regular guy, with a 
regular job. I worked as a plumber 
for years. This is not my world.

MARK
That was your world, but when you 
become a drug taking, compulsive 
womanizing gambler, you crossed the 
line to the dark side (Beat) Now 
unless you can come up with fifty 
thousand by six pm tonight, it's do 
our die for you. This is your 
reality. This is your world now! 
Deal with it!

TOMMY
I have a family. Guys like me don't 
do this sort of thing! I'm just a 
fuck up!(Getting emotional) The 
only person I hurt is me, and my 
family!

MARK
(Slaps him) Pull yourself together 
for fuck sake! (beat) Don't give me 
the "Family Man" crap! "Family Men" 
do worse than this every single day 
in many professions!

TOMMY
(Emotional) What the fuck are you 
talking about. Most people don't 
kill people!

MARK
Corporations, governments, 
politicians, "The Establishment" 
destroy peoples lives every day on 
a mass scale, and they don't lose a 
wink of sleep over it. (Lifts sheet 
of paper) Nobody will miss this 
porno making pedo piece of shit! In 
fact, you will be doing society a 
favour!
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TOMMY
(Pause) He's a pedo?

MARK
The law won't take care of this 
piece of shit, so a mother had to 
appeal to us to sort it out.

TOMMY
(Pause) If I do this, that's me 
wiped the slate clean with Mr 
Black?

MARK
A hundred percent!

Tommy takes the bag. He walks across the park.

ENDS


